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December 4, 2014 
 
Mr. Neal Brown, Esq. 
Waranch & Brown, LLC 
1301 York Road, Suite 300 
Lutherville, MD 21093 
 
Dear Mr. Brown, 
 
IDP recently completed a comprehensive security review of Waranch & Brown’s information 
security policies and information systems. As part of our review, we assessed the level of risk 
posed by various threat agents, as well as vulnerabilities an attacker could leverage to exploit 
and breach your information systems and the probability a breach would be successful. 
 
Waranch & Brown has a low level of risk associated with its existing information systems. 
 
During our review of Waranch & Brown’s security policy, and onsite observations and 
interviews with principles of the firm we noted that processes and controls designed to 
mitigate risk and protect corporate and client information are well organized and deployed. 
 
IDP recommends that annual security assessments continue to be part of Waranch & Brown’s 
commitment to maintaining secure information systems. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Jerry Tabeling 
President, IDP 


